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     As we come to the end of another year I can report only two “casualties” from our summer of little or no rain. As far as I know there are two residents that suffered severe enough erosion requiring them to have their slabs repaired and the resulting damage that comes along with that. The rest of us who were able to water at least a little bit still have problems from the ground sinking so much causing doors not to close right and so on but thankfully it was not any worse.
    Then there has been the problem of the dreaded “raspberry ants” . We all have had to deal with them in one form or another. The only real problem that I am aware of them causing is the fact that these little harmless looking ants are what was causing our water well to go out so often. The days when we had little or no pressure or when the system had to be restarted completely thus putting air in the lines and who can forget that awful chlorine smell coming out of the tap. Texas Aqua Water
was actually scooping the ants out of the well’s electrical system by the shovelfuls. These ants are apparently attracted to electrical wires and can cause a lot of damage if they get in you’re A/C system or worse yet get in the house where they can get in the TV, computer, etc. and reek havoc. The water co. in conjunction with the TCEQ has moved the electrical system up off the ground in an attempt to control this problem.
     If you set off fireworks this holiday season please be mindful or your neighbors and your surrounding by cleaning up afterward.
    Wishing everyone a safe and prosperous New Year! 
Sincerely,
M.P.O.A. Board
***The opinions or statements contained in this newsletter are strictly those of the author and not intended as a rule or directed to anyone in particular***
